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Longstone Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 13 March 2017

at 7:30 pm in Longstone Primary School



DL welcomed everyone 

1
Attendance and apologies:

Elected representatives:

Des Loughney (Chair), Steuart Campbell (Secretary/Treasurer), John Allan (Vice Chair), Robert Gardiner, Margaret Campbell, Ann Watt, Jean Marr, Lily Campbell (Community Liaison Officer; part) and Rosalind Lennie (Minute Secretary).  
Ex officio representatives:
Cllr Donald Wilson (part).

In attendance:

PC Matt Deer 11659 (part)
Members of the public: 2
Apologies were received from Rev Mike Frew, Joanna Cherry MP and Cllr Cathy Fullerton. 

2
The Minutes of the meeting held on 13 February 2017 were approved. 

3
Matter arising from the last minutes not covered elsewhere in the agenda: 

3.1
SC reported an email conversation with Network Rail about the long wait experienced at the level crossing; it has been caused by the new safety system moving the trigger point much further down the track, increasing the wait time by 2 minutes. This cannot be changed. It was pointed out that when two trains arrived, the wait can be as long as 5 mins.
3.2
 SC reported no progress on hustings. The Business Cttee would consider the matter.

4
Police report
PC Deer read from PC Morris’s report, which covered the month of February in both Beats PW54 (Redhall, Longstone and Kingsknowe in Ward 7) and PS55 (Kingsknowe in Ward 2). The local policing team had continued to tackle ASB in various locations; it was a daily problem (there were 15 reports of vandalism, an increase on previous months). The team dealt with 2 thefts by housebreaking via patio doors, 5 assaults, one serious, 10 traffic offences and 13 thefts. Operation Eagle, targeting drug supply, has resulted in the recovery of drugs worth a total of nearly £40,000--one accused has been reported. In total there were 240 calls to police during the month. The solvency rate was 42 per cent.

SC asked about the report of an attempt to fly drugs into the prison by drone on 5 November (reported in the press on 10 March that the drone was found in Redhall), the RTC in Inglis Green Road on 22 February and several RTCs on Lanark Road (10 and 17 Feb and 8 March) all near the junction with Kingsknowe Road South. PC Deer explained that these were not covered in the report because they were not crimes but he would take the information back and see if such incidents could be included in the reports. He explained the rules for flying drones and that there had been many attempt to throw things into the prison. A question was asked about cars in the area being clamped and it was explained that this was the work of the DVLA where a car was found not to be taxed.
5
Planning and development
5.1
The application to build a small block of flats at the top of Inglis Green Gait was approved on 27 February. However, SC pointed out that approval had been given in 2006 with no attempt at construction. 
5.2
The application to use the derelict office building behind the Village Inn in Inglis Green Road as a dance studio was approved on 24 February.

5.3
SC will attend the review of the application to redevelop the Roadhouse site on 15 March.

5.4
The application to redevelop the Westside Motors site as student flats now awaits assessment by the planners. The number of public comments on the Planning Portal had reached 41 (25 objections/16 in support) and LCC’s response is on the Portal in the documents list. The fact that the applicant (‘Lanark Road Living Ltd’) is not a registered company was discussed. DW made note of this. 
5.5
DW commented on the landforms beside the Prison (outwith our area). 
6
Meetings attended

No officer attended any meetings, there being few to attend at this time of year. LC had been unable to attend a walkabout meeting.
7
Environmental matters

7.1
SC reported continued attempts to report graffiti and get it removed and was disappointed that Police Scotland seemed to have no system of tracking and identifying tags. There were now nearly 28 examples on our website. He reported little action from CEC on this matter and explained the use of CEC’s ‘Report it’ webpage. LC reported the work evident at the electricity substation in ‘Kingsknowe Place Park’, which has also been graffitied.

7.2
SC reported his continued frustration in getting action about the water leaking onto Inglis Green Road beneath both the aqueduct and the viaduct. Claiming that the canal leak had been fixed, Scottish Canals had applied to CEC for permission to install a drain to take water to the kerbside. SC had pointed out to CEC that having water running onto the road was little better than having it running onto the pavement (as at present). They should take the drain to a sewer. He read from an email from a CEC engineer admitting that the leak in the canal had not ‘resolved the issue’ and that a meeting would be held with the contractor to discuss the work and also investigation of repairs ‘within the private land’. SC explained that this referred to the land between the railway and the canal. He has asked CEC if they know who owns this land. 
7.3
SC reported more fly-tipped rubbish off Lanark Road had been removed by Scottish Canals. He is waiting for confirmation that the land involved belonged to them. SC referred to his letter on both graffiti and fly tipping published in the EN that day. 

8
Treasurer’s report

SC reported transactions as follows:
£48.94 to himself on 9 March for expenses (mainly printer cartridges), leaving a balance in the account of £2075.93.

9
Correspondence
There was no correspondence to report.
10
AOCB
SC noted a previous enquiry about the new housing being built in Inglis Green Road. He reported that it was being built for the Hillcrest Housing Association and that they would have 26 properties for social rent, which are applied for via EdIndex, a partnership between CEC and 20 housing associations in Edinburgh. Hillcrest would also have 28 properties available for mid-market rent via Northern Housing (www.northernhousing.co.uk).
11
The next meeting is scheduled for Monday 10 April 2017 in Slateford/Longstone Church.
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